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A note from the Headteacher
Dear Families,
It was lovely to see so many of you at our parents evenings this week. I hope that you found
them useful and enjoyed looking at your children’s work. Thank you for the very many positive
comments that you shared with staff. Thank you also to all the parents and family members
who joined Y2 on Wednesday for a very special service at St Mary’s to celebrate Mother’s Day.
The children spoke and sang with confidence as they shared the history and meaning behind
this special day.

It’s been a very busy week in school, full of exciting learning activities. On the sporting front,
children in Y1, Y2, Y3 & Y4 enjoyed taking part in athletics activities at the Guildford Spectrum
and here in school. Our Y4 and Y5 children also had a taste of cricket with some coaching from
Ripley Cricket Club. We have all been enjoying using the new sports equipment at lunchtimes.
It has been wonderful to see the joy and excitement on the children’s faces and I am so
impressed with how well children of all ages are playing together.

Y1 experienced the Great Fire of London first hand on the field this week as their fantastic
houses were arranged as they would have been in 1666 and a fire began in the bakery! They
watched in awe as the flames spread from house to house, almost consuming them all. Thank
you to the staff for organising this and to Mr Griffiths for keeping us all safe as Fire Marshall. Y1
also welcomed a visitor from the Balfour Beatty team, who are part of the A3/M25 junction 10
redevelopment team. It was really interesting to hear about all the different types of
construction involved in the project.

Well done to our Y6 Latin team who competed in the Classical Reading competition at St
Catherine’s School Bramley this week, read on below for more information about the day.
Following all that excitement, we waited until Friday to celebrate World Book day but we made
sure we celebrated in style! We will share lots of pictures and information in next week’s
newsletter.

Have a lovely weekend, especially to all the mums and those who have a mothering role.

Best wishes,
Mrs Marianne McDonnell
Headteacher

Important Diary Dates:
Monday 11th March - Send Parish Council ‘Pop Up Consultation’ about the Pavillion
redevelopment on the playground from 3.15pm-4pm. Please come and look at the plans for
the pavilion so far and spend a minute giving the team your views about what you think the
redevelopment should include.

This week’s awards:
Star of the Week:
(Awarded for effort and
work in class)

R Chestnut - Ralphie &
Charlie
Y1 Elder- Liam & Hunter
Y1 Willow - Benji &
Cameron
Y2 Birch- Mabel & Ethan
Y2 Cherry - Nancy & Lois
Y3 Fir - Penelope &
Marie
Y3 Elm – Aron & Shayaan
Y4 Maple-
Y4 Cedar-
Y5 Beech- Freya & Eva
Y6 Oak – Eric & William
Y6 Sycamore - Orin &
Jackson

Values Champion:
(Given to children for
demonstrating our
school values)

R Chestnut - Eleanor
Y1 Elder - Colson
Y1 Willow - Teddy
Y2 Birch – Noah
Y2 Cherry - Addie
Y3 Fir - Dixie
Y3 Elm – Albie
Y4 Maple -
Y4 Cedar -
Y5 Beech - Gracie
Y6 Oak – Avner
Y6 Sycamore - Paul
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News, Notices & Reminders
Send’s Got Talent
Congratulations to William in Y6 who competed at the English Championships at the
weekend in the U12 category. He shared a video of his routine in assembly and shared this
fantastic picture of him with Max Whitlock.

Congratulations to Mia, Matilda, Lucy and Sienna from
Y4 who competed in the final race of the U9 Border
League Cross Country series on Sunday. It was a muddy,
tough course in Priory Park but the sun was shining and
the girls all did brilliantly competing for their athletics
club (YAC).

Congratulations to Sebastian
Y4 and Ethan Y2 who took

part in their club Rugby Tour this
weekend. Both played
exceptionally well, scoring many
tries for their team and putting in
a good team effort.
Congratulations also to Hughie
Y2 who was awarded both
trainer of the week and Man of
the Match this weekend.

Remaining on our sporting theme, congratulations to Amelia in Y5 who took part in a street dance competition
with her dance company and took 3rd place.

Latin Reading Competition
Congratulations to Avner, Azaan, Paul, Hajira, Alicia
and Elyeen who represented our school at the Latin
Reading Competition at St Catherine’s School this
week. They were the only team from a Primary School
to qualify and were competing in the Junior Latin
Drama category against 5 other schools. They
performed brilliantly, with clear diction and great
dramatic flair, which was noted by the judges. Although
we didn’t win, we did gain the ‘Highly Commended’
place which is certainly something to be celebrated.
Bene factum!

Sports Captains organise Sportshall Athletics for Year 2

Thank you and well done to our Y6
Sports captains who organised a
Sportshall competition and activity
morning for our Y2s this week, everyone
had a great time practising their skills.
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New Playground equipment
We’ve all been enjoying our new football courts, walkers, stilst, balance bears, hopers and balls this week!
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